Citywide Coalition for Community Facility Reform

c/o GVSHP

232 East 11th Street

New York, NY 10003

ph. 212/475-9585/ fx. 212/475-9582/ e-mail CCCFR@gvshp.org
August 11, 2003

Dear Community Board Chair:

The Citywide Coalition for Community Facility Reform (CCCFR) was founded in early 2003 by community groups from throughout the five boroughs of New York City to advocate for overall reform of Community Facility Regulations. To date, over 125 community organizations have endorsed our mission, a copy of which is enclosed.

As you are likely aware, the community facility regulations of the New York City Zoning Resolution provide educational, medical, and religious institutions, and certain other use groups, with bonuses that permit higher density development than would otherwise be allowed.  The result is often out of scale and out of character “as-of-right” development that harms communities. The direct impact varies among NYC’s neighborhoods, but the problems of height, use, density, and parking all stem from the ill-conceived or unintentional consequences of the current Community Facility Regulations.  

We need your support.  We would like your Community Board to consider formally endorsing CCCFR’s mission, as it stands or in concept, as we are requesting of every Community Board in New York City.  Your community board may also or instead provide a similar resolution reflecting your own concerns about the need for community facility reform.  We are hoping you will join with us to alert elected and appointed city officials that overall reform of current community facility regulations are needed, and that there is broad based support calling for immediate change.  As you may know, City Council Member Tony Avella has recently introduced legislation to reform community facility incentives.  This effort is in addition to this.

We look forward to hearing back from you as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Andrew Berman



Simeon Bankoff

Co-Coordinator



Co-Coordinator
